

September 15, 2024

Dear parents/caregivers,

RE: Foundation Skills Assessment for Grade 4 and 7

This letter is to remind you that schools across British Columbia will be administering the annual Foundation Skills Assessment (FSA) to all students in Grades 4 and 7 from October 1st to November 8th, 2024.

As a reminder, the FSA shows how students are doing in terms of developing literacy and numeracy skills over time and is the beginning of a series of assessments that continue through to graduation. FSA results serve as meaningful sources of information as they provide school and classroom level snapshots of student learning, allowing for early interventions that can enhance student success.

Attached to this email is a useful guide which outlines further details about the FSA's. Additional information can be found in the FSA <u>parent brochure</u> and on the Ministry of Education and Child Care <u>website</u>.

Should you have any further questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Kindly,

Ms. Jennifer Adams | Principal Canyon-Lister Elementary School

Office: 250.428.4161

Email: jennifer.adams@sd8.bc.ca